IMPORTANT INFORMATION ABOUT YOUR DRINKING WATER / Reporting Requirements Not Met for PRETTY PRAIRIE, CITY OF KS Our system was required to submit to KDHE by 1/10/2024 our nitrate monitoring results reports for the fourth Quarter of 2023. Our reports arrived to KDHE on 2/8/2024. Even though this was not an emergency, the law requires that we distribute notice to our customer when we incur a violation for a late report. What should I do? There is nothing you need to do at this time. You do not have to use an alternate water supply. What does this mean? This is not an immediate risk. If it had been, you would have been notified immediately. The nitrate results for samples we collected during Fourth Quarter of 2023 show that our nitrate level is below the maximum contaminant level (MCL) of 10 mg/L. We incurred a violation for submitting our Fourth Quarter of 2023 nitrate report late. What happened? What is being done?  KDHE received the nitrate results report on 2/8/2024. We have been returned to a status of “in compliance" for this violation. Except for notifying our consumers, no further action is required for the violation. For more information, please contact JENNIFER ALBRIGHT at 620-459-6392.Or By Mail: 119 W MAIN ST, PO BOX 68, PRETTY PRAIRIE, KS 67570. Please share this information with all the other people who drink this water, especially those who may not have received this notice directly (for example, people in apartments, nursing homes, schools, and businesses). You can do this by posting this notice in a public place or distributing copies by hand or mail. This notice is being sent to you by PRETTY PRAIRIE, CITY OF. Federal ID#: KS2015501. Date distributed: 3/1/2024 

